
APPENDIX 1 - THE LONDON LOCAL GOVERNMENT ANTI-RACIST 
STATEMENT 

 
Local authorities in London are committed to achieving racial equality because we 
recognise that persistent racial inequalities are unacceptable and adversely affect all 
Londoners. 
  
We know that some groups are more likely to face inequality, experience poor 
outcomes and to live in poverty. We also know that this is sometimes used as an 
excuse not to acknowledge racial inequality. But groups don’t happen to be more 
disadvantaged by chance. Structural disadvantage is rooted in racism and 
discrimination that is both historical and current. 
 
We do have legislation to protect against overt racism, negative attitudes and 
treatment, but many of the systems that discriminate do so because of more subtle 
and covert unchecked “prejudice, assumptions, ignorance, thoughtlessness and 
racist stereotyping.” 
 
This wording draws on the Macpherson Report 1999 definition of institutional racism 
which is still relevant today. This is a dehumanising process that is unacceptable and 
communities are tired of being treated this way.  
 
We cannot let another generation down by not responding what remains a clear and 
compelling articulation of what must change.  

 

 

 
 
 


